


proposing, combined with a new house of worship.  Those plans  are consistent
with the character of the neighbourhood, and the reasonable expectations of the
residents of the neighbourhood.
 
Both the Official Plan and the current zoning have been in place for years, and
the community has reasonably and properly come to expect that these would
continue to be observed.  This is not a case of a vacant lot, in a new
subdivision,  where the ultimate use of that lot is undetermined and known to
be undetermined by those who choose to purchase a home in the
neighbourhood.
 
Aesthetically, it is appalling to have a low-rise suburban community of low-
rise, single family homes, suddenly have thrust upon it a large structure of any
greater height than the surrounding properties, that will dominate the skyline,
sightlines and the neighbourhood generally.
 
Traffic on Highcliffe Drive, which is a currently a quiet, residential street,  will
dramatically increase, as the proposed residents attempt to avoid Bathurst Street and
the lengthy traffic lights on Bathurst Street.  Highcliffe Drive  has a notoriously
tight, 90 degree turn, right near the synagogue, so the residents there can expect
more traffic, more congestion and more collisions, possibly involving persons as
well as vehicles.
 
Based upon the number of parking spaces proposed in the Application,  it should be
anticipated that visitors to the new complex would park in the neighbourhood, thus
exacerbating local traffic congestion and parking availability. The neighbourhood
streets were designed to accommodate owners of  low-density, single family
homes, and their visitors, not occupants of and visitors to high-density
structures.
 
The proposed access to the site, off Flamingo, would seem to be too close to
Bathurst Street, given the reasonably anticipated increased load of automobile
 traffic to be expected.  Clearly a thorough traffic study, in connection
with any development on the site, will be required.
 
Compare the Application to the  planning for the current condominium complex
located at  7900 Bathurst Street, and the Daniels/Baif condominium complex
planned immediately to the North.  While recognizing that these are considerably
higher structures than the subject proposal, with larger footprints than the proposed
structure, their locations are  nowhere near existing residences. Their access is not
interfering with access to local residential homes.  There is adequate street parking




